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Office of the President 
June 8, 2010 
 
 
 
Members, Board of Trustees:   
 

GIFT FROM THE ESTATE OF JOANNE I. BELL 
 
Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees accept a gift of $10,000 from the Estate of  
Joanne I. Bell to create and endow the Joanne I. Bell Discretionary Quasi-Endowment in  
the College of Social Work.   
 
Background:  Joanne I. Bell was an associate professor in the College of Social Work for 25 
years prior to her retirement in 1995.  She continued to serve the College as an associate 
professor emeritus.  Joanne Bell had a national reputation for expertise in social work policy and 
analysis.  A previous bequest from the Bell Estate added to the Joanne I. Bell Professorship in 
Critical Thinking and Social Policy Analysis.  This bequest was given to the College of Social 
Work with no restrictions. 
 
 
 
 


	FCR 2

